
 

February 10, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Carolyn McGinn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator McGinn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 159 by Senator Hensley 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 159 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 159 would require the Kansas Highway Patrol to pay a claim of $17,660 in FY 2017 

to Barbara Reese.  The claim payment would come from the Kansas Highway Patrol Operations 

Fund.  The bill would take effect upon its publication in the Kansas Register.  

 

 The Kansas Highway Patrol states that the bill directs the agency to pay the claim.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with SB 159 is not reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Kim Torrey, Highway Patrol  


